
2022 - 2023 IMPORTANT NOTICES

Mental Health/Substance Use Disorder Parity
Effective for Plan Years on and after July 1, 2010, benefits under Plans that provide Mental Health 
Benefits are subject to final regulations supporting the Mental Health Parity and Addiction Equity Act 
of 2008 (MHPAEA). Benefits for mental health conditions and substance use disorder conditions that 
are Covered Health Services under the Policy must be treated in the same manner and provided at 
the same level as Covered Health Services for the treatment of other Sickness or Injury. Benefits for 
Mental Health Services and Substance Use Disorder Services are not subject to any annual maximum 
benefit limit (including any day, visit or dollar limit).

MHPAEA requires that the financial requirements for coinsurance and copayments for mental 
health and substance use disorder conditions must be no more restrictive than those coinsurance 
and copayment requirements for substantially all medical/surgical benefits. MHPAEA requires 
specific testing to be applied to classifications of benefits to determine the impact of these financial 
requirements on mental health and substance use disorder benefits. Based upon the results of that 
testing, it is possible that coinsurance or copayments that apply to mental health conditions and 
substance use disorder conditions in your benefit plan may be reduced.


